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The Monthly Calendar 
of Events

July's Calendar of Events provides
some family friendly activities

offered in St. Lawrence County.
There are also some really fun

activity dates! 

Check out Page 3 & 4 for articles
submitted by Student, Peyton

Taylor. Explaining her experience
with "March For Our Lives" and

Pride Prom!



Thank you, Peyton!

The Zonta Club of Canton
congratulates its 2022 winners

and urges area young women and
men to consider applying in the

spring for the 2023 round of
awards. View Page 2.

 Scholarship Winners Student Perspective



The Zonta Club of Canton
2022 Scholarship Award winners

Riley Taylor is the winner of the Club’s Putnam-Pitts
Scholarship, given to a graduating senior with a distinguished
academic record.  Ms. Taylor will attend Colgate University to
study environmental science while also exploring the fields of
English and history. Her ultimate goal is to become a higher
education professor so that she can “demonstrate to students
of all walks of life that anything is possible despite challenges
along the way.” She is a graduate of Hugh C. Williams High
School in Canton.

Sophia Brown received the
Members’ Memorial
Scholarship, established in
memory of former Zonta
Club of Canton members
and given to a senior who
demonstrated strong
leadership skills and
dedication to service in
school and in the  

Emma Friot received the Helen
Ann Horvath Nursing
Scholarship, the Club’s newest
offering to graduating seniors
who will pursue the study of
nursing.  Ms. Friot states that
she has been “passionate”
about being a nurse her whole
life, a natural feeling because
she comes from a family of
nurses.  Each one has inspired
her to pursue the same

The Zonta Club of Canton congratulates its 2022 winners and urges area young women and men to
consider applying in the spring for the 2023 round of awards.  Contact high school guidance counselors

for more information or call Zonta Scholarship Chair Lyn Swafford at 315-262-2807.

profession. She writes that a nurse is “a person of
many talents” and uses words to describe what a nurse
is – an advocate, empathetic, team oriented, and
exhibiting good self-care, among others. Ms. Friot will
begin her studies at Siena College. She is a graduate of
Hermon DeKalb Central School.

community throughout her high school career. She
reported completing 1676 service hours in a wide
variety of meaningful activities. Ms. Brown will
attend Nazareth College to study math education and
special education.  She says that her most effective
leadership skill is empathy.  Facing forms of
harassment in high school herself taught her to be
empathetic and understanding of others’ difficulties. 
 She is a graduate of Massena Central School.

Angelie Bush is the winner of
the Club’s Jean M. Coon
Humanitarian Award, given to
a senior who demonstrated
significant community service
through projects that
enhanced her community and
its target audience. Her
primary project is called “Sting
with Kindness” (the school
mascot is the yellow jacket.) 

Abigail Backus-Mackey is the
winner of the Club’s SUNY
Canton Endowment Fund
Scholarship.  The SUNY
scholarship is given in
memory of Margaret (Peg)
Sibley to a single parent who
has returned to college after
experiencing some of life’s
challenges.  Ms. Backus-
Mackey is earning her

It's a new program Ms. Bush created for elementary
students who report incidents of kindness; the
recipients are recognized by the principal with a
special pin and a certificate of kindness. Ms. Bush will
attend Nazareth College to study Occupational
Therapy so that she can continue to help people in the
future. She is a graduate of Madrid Waddington
Central School.

bachelor's degree in Health and Fitness Promotion
with a minor in Applied Psychology. Because she
really wants to be a nurse, she plans to get a second
bachelor’s degree in that field as well while working
full time and caring for her child.



ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY STUDENTS RALLY 
IN MARCH FOR OUR LIVES

Recently, gun violence has been prevalent in our nation and has discriminated
against no race or age group. Children and adults of all creeds and cultures have
been victims of gun violence in America. On June 11, people gathered at Ives Park
in Potsdam to march for gun reform after speakers including local students Jay
Baycura, Emma Gainey, and Peyton Taylor offered youth perspective on gun
violence. The march throughout Potsdam brought together over 100 people
carrying signs depicting statements such as "Enough is Enough." The powerful
desperation was not to be ignored as the marchers changed their demands and
beliefs throughout Potsdam by shouting "No more silence, End gun violence."
During the march, the organizers held moments of silence to read off the names
of gun violence victims from areas recently impacted by this epidemic. The
attendees were all passionate about the matter as even gun owners joined the
group to support gun reform. This collection of diverse minds and people made it
evident that gun violence impacts those from all communities, and demonstrated
that action must be taken to protect all citizens of our nation. 

Peyton Taylor-Canton Central School

Click Here 
for article from 

NNY360

Photo & Article Submitted By:

https://www.nny360.com/news/stlawrencecounty/st-lawrence-county-students-say-enough-is-enough-during-march-for-our-lives/article_8cc546c3-4749-559b-af7c-84fc99c00135.html


On June 10th, the Watertown Q Center for LGBTQ kids, young adults, and allies held a

Pride Prom. This prom was affirming for many kids who did not feel comfortable being

their authentic selves at their school hosted proms. Attendees of the event wore dresses

and suits accessorized with flowers and mushrooms to fit the fairytale theme of this

year's prom. Snacks including candy, pastries, cake, and pizza were also offered at the

prom which ran from 6-9pm. Those who attended were able to happily dance with

people who support the LGBTQ community and were not scared to proudly hold hands

with their same-sex partners. Throughout the night, the event organizers claimed that

this year's turnout was the highest they have seen yet, and they were thrilled to see

young people smiling with each other while "Born this Way" by Lady Gaga blasted

through the speakers. Students from Canton were offered a bus ride to the event, and

some members of the GSA took the opportunity to celebrate their sexualities. This event

is offered annually, and it was quite refreshing to see so many unique young members of

the LGBTQ community accompanying each other for an experience every high schooler

should be able to enjoy with the people they love. 

PROMPROMPROM

Peyton Taylor-Canton Central School

Visit https://www.acrhealth.org/youth-programs/
to learn more about the Q Center 

https://www.acrhealth.org/youth-programs/


The U.S. Flag Code says, “The flag, when it is in such condition
that it is no longer a fitting emblem for display, should be

destroyed in a dignified way, preferably by burning.” When
an American flag is worn beyond repair, it should be retired

in a respectful manner.



When to Dispose of an American Flag

How to Dispose of a Flag

Who Can Dispose of a Flag?

A second way to dispose of an American flag is to drop it
off in a flag disposal box. In many communities, local

government offices and police stations have flag disposal
boxes. Throughout the year, organizations like the

American Legion, Veterans of Foreign Wars, Girl Scouts
and Boy Scouts collect the disposed flags and hold

ceremonies to retire them. Flag Day (June 14) is one of
the most common days to hold flag disposal ceremonies.
The Stars for our Troops program also accepts worn-out
American flags. A volunteer for the program will cut out

and send the flag’s embroidered stars to an American
soldier.

The first way to dispose of an American flag is to hold a
flag burning ceremony at your home or other private

location. Before conducting a flag burning ceremony, note
the material of your flag and the local fire ordinances.

Some materials may emit toxins if openly burned.
Begin a flag burning ceremony by folding the whole flag in
its customary manner. Instructions for properly folding a
flag can be found here. Next, start a fire large enough to
completely burn the flag and respectfully place the flag

into the fire. The flag should not touch the ground in the
process.

As the flag begins to burn, salute the flag, say the Pledge
of Allegiance and pause for a moment of silence. The flag

should be thoroughly burned so that nothing besides
ashes are left. Finally, bury the ashes.

Although the U.S. Code says that burning is
the preferred method to dispose of a flag,

people also do so flag via burial. If you choose
this method, place a folded flag in a dignified
wooden box. Pause for a moment of silence

after burying the flag box in the ground.

A final option for disposing of a
flag is to recycle it. Some flag

companies will accept old flags
and use the material to make

new ones.

Anyone can hold a flag disposal
ceremony. Whoever chooses to retire a
flag should only proceed in a way that

is respectful and dignified.

Click Here For More Info
On Flag Etiquette 

Burning a Flag

Community Disposal Box

Burying a Flag

Recycling a Flag

https://uscode.house.gov/view.xhtml?path=/prelim@title4/chapter1&edition=prelim
https://www.defense.gov/Explore/Features/Story/Article/2206946/how-to-properly-dispose-of-worn-out-us-flags/
https://www.va.gov/opa/publications/celebrate/flagfold.pdf
https://nationalflagfoundation.org/etiquette/when-to-dispose-of-the-flag/#:~:text=When%20to%20Dispose%20of%20an,retired%20in%20a%20respectful%20manner


Potsdam Summer Festival

Family & Youth 
Calendar of Events

Special 
Interest/Fun Dates

Live Reptile 
Program

Morristown Fireworks 

Morristown Parade
Madrid, Four Coast Jeep Parade

Gouverneur Fireworks

Utica Zoo Mobile

Claxton Hepburn Dental Clinic

Potsdam Summer Festival

Dragon Boat Festival

NCCM Live Reptile Program

7/3

7/4

7/5

7/7

7/11-7/14

7/14-7/16

7/16

7/23

Utica ZooMobileMorristown 
Fireworks Morristown Parade

Four Coast 
Jeep Parade

Gouverneur
 Fireworks

Claxton Hepburn Dental Clinic Dragon Boat 
Festival

National Postal Worker Day

National Sugar Cookie Day

National Kitten Day

Cow Appreciation Day

National I Love Horses Day

National Ice Cream Day

National Hot Dog Day

National Cousins Day
National Parent's Day

National Waterpark Day
National Intern Day

7/1

7/9

7/10

7/13

7/15

7/17

7/20

7/24

7/28

Postal Worker 
Day

National Sugar 
Cookie Day

National Kitten 
Day

Cow Appreciation 
Day



CelebrateMorristown Fire Department
200 Morris Street

7/3 Fireworks Display 10PM
Kids games and food
vendors will be available

Gouverneur Fire Department
85 East Barney Street

7/5 Fireworks Display 7:30PM
Food vendors will be
available

7/4 Parade, Main Street 10am
Craft Fair 10am-4pm
Chicken BBQ, Raffle, games
of chance and food
vendors 11:30am 

Madrid Fire Department
10 Church Street 

7/4 10am Fourth Coast Jeeps
Decorate your jeep for the
parade 
Hotdogs and Refreshments



Come learn about a variety of snakes and lizards with Lena
the Lizard Lady! Lena will bring an assortment of reptiles

for participants to view and handle for this educational, live
animal program. There will be snakes and reptiles from

super small to super large. Take pictures with, hold, and pet
unusual creatures with Lena The Lizard Lady and her team

of experienced handlers. 
Program Admission included with day pass and

membership.

Live Reptile Program
SATURDAY, JULY 23, 2022 

11 AM – 12:30 PM



THURSDAY, JULY 7, 2022
10:30 AM – 11:30 AM

Gouverneur Reading Room
Association

60 Church Street, Gouverneur 

Utica ZooMobile



2022 Raquette River 
Dragon Boat Festival

July 16, 2022
Postwood Park, Hannawa Falls

A day of dragon boating,
competition, and fun!

Craft show, live music, and
food trucks to enhance race

day experience



Click HERE to view the Calendar

https://drive.google.com/file/d/13ECmbyKASG_oUb_2H9sVkIgTNyB6rQ_F/view?usp=sharing


Sponsoring the event
Donating items or
coupons
Offering a game or
activity 
Volunteering at the
event 

If you or your organization
 is interested in: 

Click and Download 
the form

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gpCuXZSFcKkFYOA5VwYnGLdDT5HTt0Is/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gpCuXZSFcKkFYOA5VwYnGLdDT5HTt0Is/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gpCuXZSFcKkFYOA5VwYnGLdDT5HTt0Is/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gpCuXZSFcKkFYOA5VwYnGLdDT5HTt0Is/view?usp=sharing

